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Dear WWCC Community,

The Heads of the Primary and Secondary

Schools were away for a conference last week,

meeting with other school leaders from CEN

NSW and ACT schools at Covenant Christian

School in Sydney.It  was a great time to catch

up on changes to curriculum, the impact of

Artif icial  Intell igence in schools,  and the

importance of working toward a common

vision.   We will  continue to connect staff  with

opportunities for training and development,

building to connections with other schools in

our networks.

To keep you up to date with the Strategic

Planning process,  we are now working

through the draft plan to f inalise it .  You can

expect a summary of the survey and focus

group feedback,  and the main pil lars of the

plan next week.  The plan will  also form the

basis of the recruitment for a Principal for

2024,  and we hope to have that position

advertised by the end of the term.Please pray

with us for the right leader for the College in

this next phase of development.  

As we near the end of Term 3,  we seem to

have days of Spring,  and other days that

revert to Winter.  Please let your children

know that,  from now until  Week 2 of Term 4,  

FROM THE PRINCIPAL

WEEK 8A, TERM 3

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/event-details/grandparents-and-special-friends-day-1


Mr Phill ip Wilson
PRINCIPAL

M R S  R A C H E L  M C C L U R E
A C T I N G  P R I N C I P A L

“It is encouraging

to know that God’s

grace offers us

forgiveness and a

chance to focus on

the future he has

for us

unencumbered by

the burdens of the

past."

GIVE THANKS

Prayer Points

Good health for our families

Year 12 as they move through their

last few weeks at school

Year 5 preparing for Ballarat

Students preparing for the Wagga

Eisteddfod

Recruitment of a new Principal

Individual gifts we can share with

others

For Fathers and their love and

care

Excursions!

PRAYER FOR

they may choose between Summer or Winter
uniform as the weather dictates.  It ’s  also “ I  lost my
jumper” season, so please remind them to put
their jumper in their bag when they get too hot
and take it  off !

Lastly ,  an encouraging thought for this week.
Many years ago at a conference on comparative
religions,  the author C.S.  Lewis was asked what
made Christianity different from other religions.
He responded, “Oh, that’s easy.  It ’s  grace.”  In our
Executive meetings this term, our devotions have
focused on grace.  Paul Tripp,  in his book 40 Days
of Grace,  reminds us that no one can look back
and honestly say they’ve never done anything they
regret.  We all  make mistakes,  and sometimes
carry the past as a burden. It  is  encouraging to
know that God’s grace offers us forgiveness and a
chance to focus on the future he has for us,
unencumbered by the burdens of the past.  

Have a wonderful week!

Kind regards,
Rachel McClure
Acting Principal



AUSSIE BOB’S ICE CREAMAUSSIE BOB’S ICE CREAM

KIRSTIE LEAHYKIRSTIE LEAHY

MELISSA ILLSLEYMELISSA ILLSLEY
KATHERINE ELIZABETH ARTISTKATHERINE ELIZABETH ARTIST

DANIELLE MAVROUDISDANIELLE MAVROUDIS

OUR COMMUNITYOUR COMMUNITY
Thank you for supporting the silent Auction!Thank you for supporting the silent Auction!



MARK EADE'S AMUSEMENTMARK EADE'S AMUSEMENT



S E E  T H E  P H O T O S .  .  .  

The College hosted its annual Father's Day Stall on Friday,
having many gifts on display from BBQ and mini tool sets and
mugs to mini dartboards and picture frames. Thank you for
supporting this stall, the funds raised will be used for families
travelling out of Wagga for school events. Another big thank you
to the Year 6 students and parents - Mel Burkinshaw, Angela
Stanfield and Reannan Callander - who took time out of their day
to volunteer at the stall. Your support is so much appreciated!
We trust you all had a lovely Father's Day. 

F A T H E R ’ S  D A Y  S T A L L

As part of the Year 10 HSIE study of the Vietnam War, Year 10
students had the opportunity to attend a talk given by Tony
Hoang. Tony spoke to the students about the struggles that the
Vietnamese community faced when they fled Vietnam after the
war, and settled in Australia. 

At 13, Tony was making $10,000 a week dealing heroin. His
cousins were members of 5T, a well-known crime gang in
Cabramatta, and as a teenager, Tony began dealing drugs
outside Cabramatta station. 

His adolescence was punctuated by time in and out of juvenile
detention, and later, by his own addiction. At 21, Tony hit rock
bottom and he returned to the church he'd been to every Sunday
as a child and asked God for a sign.

What came next was more literal than he could have imagined.
Tony is now a Pastor at a Christian Church in Fairfield with six
kids of his own.

Tony’s story has been broadcast in two national documentaries
and continues to make an impact throughout various media
platforms with worldwide networks and partnerships. He has
spoken at over 100 schools across Australia, New Zealand, Fiji,
Vietnam and the United States. 

Big thank you to Mr Paul Wallace for organising this opportunity.

G U E S T  S P E A K E R

N A T I O N A L  F I N A L S  I N  S P E L L I N G !

There have been some outstanding results in the Prime Minister's
Spelling Bee. Students taking part in the Spelling Bee are given 30
random words from their reading level word list, with 25 seconds to
spell each word. Students may not be familiar with all the words
they are asked to spell. However, exposing students to new words
and their definitions helps expand their vocabularies and
encourages them to continue reading. 

Congratulations to Amos in Year 4 who has advanced to the
National Finals after a fantastic result in the State Finals. We look
forward to hearing more as the National competition gets underway
over the next couple of days.

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/father-s-day-stall-2023
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/father-s-day-stall-2023
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/father-s-day-stall-2023
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/father-s-day-stall-2023


www.reallygreatsite.com

LEARN TO
RECYCLE

LOVIN' SPORT
This Term each Monday afternoon students have had the opportunity to be involved in a wide range of physical

activities outside the normal options available at other schools. Students have had access to the wonderful skills and

expertise of Samantha Jones, a local personal trainer and pilates instructor from Evinco Exercise Physiology. Sam has

pushed the girls involved to build their fitness and flexibility and the girls have had a fantastic time participating.

After the success of Sporting Schools golf coaching for Years 7 and 8 last term, students were able to choose Golf at

Par 3 as a sport option, either playing or using the driving range. Students are loving the time in the sun at this time

of year and actively putting their skills to the test. Many of the senior students have taken the chance to attend

Planet Fitness to work on their strength. It has been a great opportunity for students to fit their workout routine into

school time to allow them time to work or complete assessments.

Laser Tag has been a hit every term with a waiting list for students to attend. This Term Year 7 had the opportunity

to attend and loved every minute. They enjoy the high octane games and the fun and friendly competition.

Keep an eye out for upcoming correspondence about next term’s sports choices.
Blake  Cunn ingham

Secondary  Spor ts  Coord inator

S o p h i e  B -  S a m  r e a l l y
h e l p s  w o r k  a r o u n d  e a c h

i n d i v i d u a l  t o
a c c o m m o d a t e  o u r
d i f f e r e n t  n e e d s .

H a n n a h  B -  I  a m  m o r e
c o n f i d e n t  i n  m y  b o d y .

B r e n n a -  S a m  i s  a w e s o m e !

I z z y  W -  G r e a t  w a y  t o
i m p r o v e  f l e x i b i l i t y  a n d
g e t  m o v i n g  a n d  w i t h  a

g r e a t  i n s t r u c t o r .

N e d :  “ I  e n j o y  c h a l l e n g i n g
m y s e l f  o n  t h e  p a r  3

c o u r s e ,  a l t h o u g h  i t  c a n
b e  f r u s t r a t i n g  w h e n  y o u
h i t  t h e  b a l l  j u s t  a  l i t t l e

t o o  h a r d  a n d  i t  g o e s  o v e r
t h e  f e n c e !”

R o s e :  “ I t ’ s  a  l o t  h a r d e r
t h a n  i t  l o o k s  a n d  I  a m

g e t t i n g  b e t t e r  a t  h i t t i n g
m y  s h o t s  s t r a i g h t  a t

l e a s t  😉”

H a m i s h :  “ I  h a v e  m a n a g e d
t o  g e t  a  f e w  p a r  3 ’ s  o n

t h e  c o u r s e  w h i c h  I ’m
s t o k e d  a b o u t  –  a n d

h a v i n g  m y  B l u e t o o t h
s p e a k e r  o n  t h e  c o u r s e

h e l p s  m e  g e t  i n  t h e
z o n e .”

“W e  l i k e  t h e  o p p o r t u n i t y
t o  g o  t o  t h e  g y m  d u r i n g

s p o r t .”

“A n y t h i n g  i s  p o s s i b l e  a t
P l a n e t  F i t n e s s .”



LOVIN' SPORT
C S S A  P R I M A R Y  S T A T E  A T H L E T I C S

Zara Berrigan, Year 6, achieving third place in shot put
Liam Robinson, Year 6, achieving third place in high jump
Toby Burgum, Year 5, achieving third place in the 800m.

Personal bests attained, placings and three students selected to
represent CSSA at the CIS level of competition! Well done to the
whole team of students who travelled to Sydney for last Friday’s
CSSA Primary Athletics competition. With the blessing of a
beautiful Sydney day the students represented the Far West
Zone proudly, cheering each other on as they took part in a
variety of events. 

Special congratulations to:

These three students qualified to represent CSSA at the CIS
Primary Championships on 19 September.

Special mention to the boys 100m relay, winning the heat but
not making it through to the next round, and the Girls 100m
relay who achieved 4th place.

A massive thank you to all the parents who supported the
WWCC students and for the encouragement you have given
them through out their training!

https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/cssa-secondary-state-athletics-1
https://www.wwcc.nsw.edu.au/post/cssa-secondary-state-athletics-1


AFFIRMATION

WELLBEING

EMPOWERMENT

To get in touch with the
College Counsellor
phone the College on 6923 8888 or
email :  g.mclean@wwcc.nsw.edu.au



https://www.flexischools.com.au/
https://www.flexischools.com.au/




Connect online and discover meeting times and more with the following church communities:

https://www.saintandrews.net.au/
https://livingwaterwagga.org.au/
https://www.generocitychurch.com.au/
https://www.salvationarmy.org.au/wagga/
http://www.unlimitedcrc.com.au/
https://cfwagga.org.au/
https://www.wwbc.org.au/
https://www.waggaevchurch.org.au/
https://swac.church/
https://waggachurchofchrist.org.au/
https://waggaunitingchurch.org/
https://www.waggaanglican.org.au/
https://staidanswagga.org.au/
https://waggawagga.adventist.org.au/
https://www.togetherchurch.org/

